
August 20, 2018 

Butch Tongate, Secretary 
New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) 
1190 Saint Francis Drive, PO Box 5469 
Santa Fe, NM 87502-5469 
 
    RE: WIPP Draft Permit of August 6, 2018 
 
Dear Secretary Tongate: 
 
The undersigned organizations, representing thousands of New Mexicans, request an extension of the 
public comment period to 90 days on the Class 3 Modification To Clarify TRU Mixed Waste Disposal 
Volume Reporting that NMED issued on August 6, 2018. 
 
You determined in your June 1, 2018 decision to consider this WIPP request as a Class 3 modification 
that “there is significant public concern and the complex nature of the proposed change requires the 
more extensive procedures of a Class 3 modification.” The 45-day comment period provided is not 
sufficient when there is so much public concern. The proposed change is very technically complicated, 
including that it could increase WIPP’s waste capacity by approximately 30 percent. Some groups may 
need to retain technical assistance, which also takes time. 
 
The Administrative Record for the draft permit is thousands of pages – requiring more than 45 days for 
an adequate review. 
 
The Public Involvement Plan posted on August 6 states: “The Hazardous Waste Bureau may extend the 
public comment period, if a request is received during the public comment period to extend the 
comment period based on significant interest.” (Part XII.) A modification as important as this should 
have at least a 90-day comment period to ensure that NMED receives the best comments possible.   
 
We believe that the undersigned organizations fully meet that significant interest requirement. 
 
Please extend the public comment period to be 90 days. 
 
Thank you for your prompt response. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Joni Arends      Scott Kovac 
Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety   Nuclear Watch New Mexico 
Santa Fe, NM      Santa Fe, NM 
jarends@nuclearactive.org    scott@nukewatch.org 
 
Janet Greenwald     Don Hancock 
Citizens for Alternatives to Radioactive Dumping  Southwest Research and Information Center 
Albuquerque, NM     Albuquerque, NM 
contactus@cardnm.org     sricdon@earthlink.net 
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Susan Gordon      Dave McCoy 
Multicultural Alliance for a Safe Environment  Citizen Action New Mexico 
Albuquerque, NM     Albuquerque, NM 
sgordon@swuraniumimpacts.org   dave@radfreenm.org 
 
Bob Anderson      Sanders Moore 
Stop the War Machine     Environment New Mexico 
Albuquerque, NM     Albuquerque, NM 
citizen@comcast.net     sanders@environmentnewmexico.org 
 
Noel Marquez and Rose Gardner   Pat Leahan 
Alliance for Environmental Strategies   Las Vegas Peace & Justice Center 
Lake Arthur, NM and Eunice, NM   Las Vegas, NM 
marquezarts@yahoo.com  nmlady2000@icloud.com  lvpeacecenter@startmail.com 
 
Ben Shelton      Susan Schuurman 
Conservation Voters of New Mexico   Albuquerque Center for Peace & Justice   
Santa Fe, NM      Albuquerque, NM      
ben@cvnm.org      abqpeaceandjusticecenter@gmail.com 
  
John Buchser, Chair, Water Issues Committee  Rayellen Smith 
Rio Grande Chapter of the Sierra Club   Indivisible Nob Hill 
Santa Fe, NM      Albuquerque, NM 
jbuchser@comcast.net     indivisiblenobhill@gmail.com 
 
Rachel Conn      Douglas Meiklejohn 
Amigos Bravos      New Mexico Environmental Law Center 
Taos, NM      Santa Fe, NM  
rconn@amigosbravos.org    dmeiklejohn@nmelc.org 
 
Sr. Joan Brown, osf and Sr. Marlene Perrotte, rsm Ross Lockridge 
Partnership for Earth Spirituality   Concerned Citizens of Cerrillos 
Albuquerque, NM     Cerrillos, NM 
joankanas@swcp.com      marlenep@swcp.com  murlock@raintreecounty.com 
 
Tina Cordova      George Lujan 
Tularosa Basin Downwinders Consortium  SouthWest Organizing Project 
Albuquerque, NM     Albuquerque, NM  
tcordova@queston.net     george@swop.net 
 
Tina Kachele 
Presiding Clerk 
Albuquerque Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends (Quakers) 
Albuquerque, NM 
tkachele17@gmail.com 
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